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BOP Mustang Owners Club.  July 2020 

   CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ нлмфκнлнлΦ 

Hi to all, 

LǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ōŀŎƪ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ aǳǎǘŀƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ 

mothballs.  

We started the year with a shift to the Tauranga Citizens Club meeting room for our 

regular monthly committee meetings. This is a free facility and has taken the pressure 

away from members having to have meetings in their own homes, and is set up espe-

cially for meetings. 

It has been a very busy year - just a brief overview: 

¶ the regular Club runs saw us visit Matamata for the Tri Club run, only to be 

robbed of the trophy by Waikato, it is now our turn to host the Tri Club run in 

August so a good turnout please for some payback. 

¶ Further runs saw our club 

¶ Ten pin bowling in Rotorua, 

¶ two runs out to  Okoroiri the most recent with 37 cars and over 70 sit-

ting down to lunch,  

¶ a mid winter quiz and lunch at the Waihi Beach RSA and the visit to 

5ŀǾŜ wƻŀŎƘŜΩǎ ǎƘŜŘΦ  

¶ Thank you to Dave and Julie for opening up their property and sharing 

5ŀǾŜΩǎ ǎƘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΣ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ƻŦ ǎƘƛŦǘƛƴƎ ƘƻǳǎŜΦ  

¶ Convention 2019 in October saw over 50 members attend the Waikato 

conference. Fortunately the Saturday show day outside dodged all the 

rain and was a success. Sunday night saw over 50 of our members 

dressed up as prickly green cactuses with floral bowler hats. Some 

members of other clubs laughed, then we proceeded to clean up the 

awards part of the convention, taking out over 15 trophies, and they 

laughed no more. 

¶ As usual the All USA Day is our big annual event, this year we placed 

our focus on trying to get more public along to the day, its not much 

Ŧǳƴ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ƻŦŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀǊ ƛŦ ƴƻōƻŘȅ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ ƛǘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ²ŜƴŘȅΩǎ 

contacts in the advertising industry we managed to secure an excellent 

deal using radio, print and digital, this along with a spend on extra road 

signs and a sunny day saw a large turnout enjoy a great day. After our 

donation to our chosen charity, this year Good Neighbour we still man-

aged to increase our nett profit for the day with the additional admis-

sions collected, this dispite competing with two other car shows on the 

same day. A big thank you to all those members who turned up to help 

on the day, a good turnout of members made for a fun and a very suc-

cessful day. 



    

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ 

¶ Just a few other things introduced, new trophies, we now have categories 

for both pre and post 2000, this was introduced to recognise the large 

amount of members with newer cars joining our club. 

¶ We have formed a separate run committee. This is working well, and we 

are currently working on a blueprint for upcoming All USA Days to assist 

future committees in the running of this event.   

L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǎ ǇǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΣ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΩǎ 

to make: 

¶ thank you to Bruce our Vice President who covered for me while I swanned 

around the USA and has offered to be our liaison person for new members wish-

ing to join our club. 

¶ Charles for his work heading up the run committee and further thanks all mem-

ōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 

meetings that are enjoyable and yet still get the business done. I think this is re-

flected in the fact that all committee members are staying on, except Dave Flett 

who is having a break for a year but will still be assisting Grant with Convention 

2021. 

¶ Paul Bl for looking after the Facebook page and Graeme, Paul Br and Gary for 

stepping up whenever the opportunity arose. 

¶ Finally I would like to give a  special thanks to the ladies on the committee 

¶ Margaret our newsletter editor, who even during lockdown and nothing 

going on still managed to produce an interesting read each month and 

also for chasing the hell out of me each month for my report 

¶ Pauline who started out the year as our treasurer, but tried to leap down 

a set of stairs in a single bound and ended up having to have a hip re-

placement 

¶ Julie who without hesitation took over from Pauline, and has offered to 

stay on as our treasurer 

¶ Wendy for taking over from Julie as our clothing co ordinator 

¶ Heather and Julie for all the baking for our meeting 

¶ our awesome secretary Philippa who has made my job easy, she has 

taken this position on despite already working long hours, and carried out 

all the tasks required of her super efficiently, and always with a smile.  

Cheers Darrell.  

 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ /ƻƳƳŜƴǘΥ 

I think it is only appropriate to thank Darrell on behalf of the committee for all the hard 

ȅŀǊŘǎ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴΦ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ƘŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƻǊƪ ŀǎ ŀ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΣ ōǳǘ  

a leader is always needed and Darrell has done a superb job! 



 

Your Committee 

President  Darrell Osborne 

Vice President Bruce Lewis 

Treasurer  Julie Flett (Julie is temporarily holding this position until we can have an 

    AGM) 

Secretary  Philippa Lewis 

Newsletter  Margaret Broadbent 

Facebook  Paul Bloxham 

Events  Charles Quintal 

   Dave Flett 

Club Apparel Wendy OsborneτPlease note this change in role owner 

   Paul Broadbent 

Committee  Grahame Atkinson 

   Pauline Atkinson 

   Gary Frederickson 

If you want to contact any member of the committee, please email them on 

bopmustangclub@gmail.com. The email is constantly monitored and your email will be 

forwarded to the appropriate person. 

 

Notes from the Committee 

The committee were very happy to be able to meet again on 10 June and finally be able 

to get into organising the rest of the year.  

Financials are all looking good, with still a few subs outstanding. Those people will have 

now received an email from the club as a final reminder. 

We have received an invitation from The Speed World Network (a Sky channel launching 

in August) to have half an hour of free broadcasting time. We felt that it would make for 

great advertising for both All USA Day and Convention 2021, so will press ahead with pro-

gressing this. 

We have a couple of new membersτKen and Ady Day and Wayne and Jeannie Duffyτ

more later in this newsletter. 

Most of the rest of the meeting was given over to getting runs organised, ensuring all is 

in readiness for the AGM, Convention 2020 and cranking up the organisation for All USA 

Day.  



     Convention 2020 

CMOC are now into organising seriously. With great relief, the convention is going ahead 

and the organising committee have emailed all clubs (and Philippa has sent it out to all of 

our members) with the final registration form and costs. Even if you have pre-registered, 

you still need to complete this form and return it to CMOC. 

We need to know who from our club is attending so we can make sure to include every-

one when we are planning such things as when and where to meet before any of the 

events, what we will wear to the dinner on Sunday night, group photos, etc, etc. 

We are planning a meeting in the next few weeks around our presence at Convention, the 

main thing being to gather all ideas on what to wear to the Sunday dinner and come up 

with a winner! For those new to the club, there is always a theme and our club is re-

nowned for always being the best dressed! The theme is the letter M so get your thinking  

caps onτthis one should be a breeze for us! Watch your emails for information re the 

date, time and venue for the meeting. 

If you would like to know more about Convention 2020, please look at the convention 

webpage here. If you have not been before, it is well worth while. 

 

 

Convention 2021 

2021 sees our club hosting Convention for the first time and plans are well under way 

thanks to the hard work of Grant Robb and Dave and Julie Flett.  

At the AGM, Grant will be updating all of us on what he and his team have already got 

achieved, what still needs to be done and the way forwardτnot to be missed. 

 

 

Facebook Enquiry 

The following enquiry has been made via our Facebook page. If you can help, please re-

spond to Paul Bloxham bloxham.paul@gmail.com 

Had an enquiry through the face book site by a couple who are looking to buy a car. Can 

you please send an email out to the members. 

They are wanting an original 65-69 car. 

https://canterburymustang.org.nz/programme


New Members 

A warm Bay welcome to our newest members both sporting lovely red cars, which are 
ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ όŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ōƛŀǎŜŘΗύΥ 

 

 

Ken and Ady Day with their Ruby Red   2015 

Convertible. 

Wayne and Jeannie Duffy in their shiny red 

2019 RTR. 

We look forward to seeing you on some of 

our upcoming runs. 

 

Upcoming Events 

¶ 12 July Our AGM. Meet at Tauranga Crossing carpark ar 10.15am for a 10.30am 
  ŘŜǇŀǊǘǳǊŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀǳǊŀƴƎŀ /ƛǘƛȊŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳō Ŧƻƭ 
  lowed by lunch there if you desire. There is an agenda coming out via 
  email so watch for that. 

¶ 16 Aug The annual Tri Club Run. It is our turn to host this event this year and 
  we have booked Waihi Beach RSA for lunch. Games will be played with 
  the usual trophy up for grabs for the winning club. It is a great opportu
  nity to get together with AMOC and WMOC. 

¶ 21 Sept We are hoping to visit a car collectionτmore details to come. 

¶ October Watch this space for a club run.  

   Labour Weekend is the annual Mustang Convention hosted by CMOC 
   this year. 

¶ 15 Nov All USA Dayτanother watch this space. 

 

 

The Waikato Club have sent the following information on their ever popular annual 
show: 

¢ƘŜ ²ŀƛƪŀǘƻ aǳǎǘŀƴƎ hǿƴŜǊǎ /ƭǳō ŀǊŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜǾŜǊ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊ ά IŜƴǊȅ CƻǊŘ aŜπ
morial Day Display & Swap Meet on Sunday 13th September at Claudelands Event Centre. 

We would like to invite you and your club to join with us to celebrate the vehicles of Henry 
Ford from the  turn of the 19th Century to the present. 

I am sure we can make a BoPMOC impression there. 

 



June Club Run 

Thanks to Pauline and Graeme Atkinson for article and pics 

Sunday 14th June ς Run to Okoroire 

The weather was certainly in our favour on the morning of our first club run after the 

Covid-мф [ƻŎƪŘƻǿƴΣ ŀ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ǎǳƴƴȅ Řŀȅ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜ ŀǘ .ǳƴƴƛƴƎΩǎ ŎŀǊǇŀǊƪ 

(mustering point for the Rotorua members) was a cool 12°c. We had a good run on SH5 

through the Mamaku Range meeting up with our Tauranga members at the Okoroire Ho-

tel car park with perfect timing.  

The car park was buzzing with groups of members gathering together discussing lock-

down experiences, catching up and taking the opportunity to enjoy a great day out with 

the ponies. It was one of our largest club runs with 39 cars in total, fortunately we had 

plenty of parking available at the hotel! Thanks go to Charles and Heather Quintal for or-

ganising the run and arranging the smooth ticket system for the Lunch. We all enjoyed 

the smorgasbord roast lunch selections with tea or coffee to follow.  

After lunch, Ron Jones, a founding member of the club spoke about his passion for cars. 

Ron has been involved in the automotive and motorcycle business for many years and 

ǿƘŜƴ ƘŜ ƭƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ {ȅŘƴŜȅΣ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ мфтлΩǎ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǘŜŘ ǘǿƻ ƳǳǎǘŀƴƎǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŜŦǘ 

to right hand drive. In 1976 Ron and June purchased their current car a 1967 Mustang 

Fastback ς ōŀŎƪ ǘƘŜƴ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ Ψ!Ω ŎƻŘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ нуф ŎǳΦƛƴΦ ±уΦ hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ wƻƴ Ƙŀǎ Ŏƻƴπ

ǾŜǊǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƻ ŀ D¢ Ψ!Ω ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 5ŜƭǳȄŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƛƻǊ ƻǇǘƛƻƴ ƛǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ 

1967.  

The Club Run was the closest date to the National Mustang Day celebrations in America 

(April 17th 2020) and Dave Flett distributed the NMD decals to those members attending 

the run. 

Trophies were presented to: 

¶ Pre 1999 went to Dave and Kay Roche for their 1970 Boss 302. 

¶ Post 2000 went to Julie Flett for her 2007 Shelby GT500. 

¶ The Dipstick award was presented to Wendy Osborne for her attempts to heat up 

5ŀǊǊŜƭƭΩǎ ƴŜǿ Ψaŀƴ /ŀǾŜΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎ ƘŜŀǘŜǊ ǘǳƳōƭƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǎǘŀƛǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿƭȅ ƭŀƛŘ ŎŀǊǇŜǘΧΦ ƻƻǇǎΗ ! ōǳǊƴǘ ŎŀǊǇŜǘ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 

ƛƴǘŜǊƛƻǊ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ǇƭŀƴΗ [ƻǘǎ ƻŦ ΨƳŀƪƛƴƎ-ǳǇΩ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻǳǎŜΗ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ 

three. Reminder ς trophies to be returned at the AGM on 12th July. 



June Club Run Continued 

 

 


